#### MAYOR'S REPORT FOR FULL COUNCIL MEETING: 21 FEBRUARY 2023

During December 2022 and January/February 2023:

I have carried out 2 surgeries, one with Cllr Hamilton and One with Cllr Keitch.

I have popped into the Minster Rooms once again to support the Warm Spaces event.

## 03.12.22:

I attended the Shinning Stars Service at the Minster.

#### 08.12.22:

I attended the Wadham School Awards evening at the Minster.

#### 09.12.22

I attended the Ilminster Singers' Choral evening at the Arts Centre

## 17.12.22

I attended the Carols in the Churchyard, the Minster, and read one of the lessons.

## 23.1.23:

Attended the District Council Constitution & Governance Meeting, via Teams, to hear about the progress being made for Local Community Networks.

#### 24.1.23:

Attended the Ilminster Flood Group meeting, via Teams, to discuss progress being made by the various agencies in addressing flooding in the Ilminster area.

# 03.2.23:

Attended, with Cllr Hamilton, Deputy Mayor, the event to bless the new Herne View School.

The Bishop of Bath & Wells gave a blessing on both sites, a "Chain" of pupils from Ditton Street campus to Silver Street campus transported two apple trees (one for each campus).

It was an enjoyable event and the pupils were delightful and very chatty.